
The Fairfax-Loudoun Music Fellowship met on Wednesday, January 9, 2019, at Music & Arts in 
Sterling. Members present included Karen Pino, Connie Olivera, Melinda McCullah, Annie 
Feigles, Sandy Baker, Ronda Sprague, Gretel Von Pischke, Jeri Bennett, Nora Hamerman, 
Claudia Libero, Libby McConnell, and Sharon Reck.

Sharon Reck opened the meeting at 10:00 a.m. The November minutes were read and 
approved.

Treasurer’s Report:  Sandy Baker reported a total of $13,595.46 in the checking account. 
Recent expenses included Dulles Town Center expenses of poinsettias and certificates. The 
state corporation commission and the liability insurance have been paid. Income included 
registration fees for Dulles Holiday Recitals and the Ensemble Festival, along with fees from two 
new members. A bank statement and a PayPal statement are available for members to peruse.

Dulles Holiday Concert:  Sandy Baker reported that 142 students and 11 teachers 
participated. The mall was very accommodating. FLMF donated $2000 from this event to 
MusicLink. Send photos from the event to Sandy Baker, who will forward them to Joanne 
Haroutounian for the MusicLink website.

Membership Report:  Melinda McCullah introduced two new members, who were not present. 
Timothy Barsotti is a Suzuki piano teacher in Herndon. Laura Readyoff teaches in strings and 
piano in Herndon at the Music Loft. There are 61 members in total.

Website: Jeri Bennett has posted the first Ensemble Festival rehearsal schedule and the 
Reston Community Center recital information on the website. She will soon update the home 
page with upcoming events.

Harpsichord:  The instrument is at the Pino home and will move next to the Feigles studio. The 
schedule is on the website.

Ashby Ponds Recital:  The event will be April 7 at 2:00. Registration deadline is March 21 or 
earlier if the recital time is full. See the website or contact Jane Webb for more information.

RCC Recital:  The recital will be held on Sunday, April 28 at 1:30 and 3:00. FLMF may add a 
recital at 4:30 if enough registrations are received.

Ensemble Festival: This event will be held at Riverside High School on February 16 and has a 
Broadway theme. 

New Officers/Chairmen:  Current terms are finished in May. Members interested in becoming a 
chairperson or board member should speak to Sharon Reck.

Sharon Reck thanked Music & Arts for hosting today’s meeting and for providing refreshments.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:20 a.m. and was followed by a program led by Ronda 
Sprague:  “Music & Movement.”

Respectfully submitted,
Libby McConnell, FLMF Recording Secretary


